


with the view to avoiding conflicts between any new developing rules relating to
the protection of atmosphere and rules in other legal fields. We find it important
that the guidelines will not compete with but complement the existing
international law regime.

We would also like to express our support in addressing in paragraph 3 of the new
guideline 9 the plight of those who may find themselves in vulnerable situations
because of atmospheric pollution and atmospheric degradation. Whereas the
wording ,,may include, inter alia“ indicates that the examples mentioned are not







of Special Rapporteur Pavel Sturma and wish him success with this very
complicated topic.

Thank you Mr Chairman!



